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SCHOOL HOURS 

8:45am – 11:00am 

11:00am – 11:20am - Recess 

11:20am – 1:00pm 

1:00pm – 1:30pm - Lunch 

1:30pm – 2:50pm 

Early Close - Thursday 

2:30pm 

 

Next Assembly IS 

on Friday 25TH 

AUG @ 2:00pm  

PH: 9277 1642 

Rivervale.ps@education.wa.edu.au  

We have recently received some great news     

relating to our crosswalk application for Acton Ave. This has 

been approved by Main Roads. We will now determine how 

the  position of traffic warden will be set up so that we can 

have a monitored cross walk in the morning and in the     

afternoon. We are still probably a few months away from   

having the lines marked out but at least we are a lot closer to 

having a much safer zone. 

ROLA 

The Read Out Loud Awards (ROLA ) are taking place this year at Redcliffe       

Primary School on Monday September 11. We are currently holding in class 

auditions so that we can send a team of 12 students (Yrs 1-6) to this great 

event. Ms Peden will be taking our 12 competitors to the event. When we have 

finalized our team we will let parents know. The event is organised by the great 

staff at the Ruth Faulkner Library. 

IGA Support. 

Quite a few parents have asked if we are involved in the Woolworths Earn and 

Learn program. The simple answer is “NO”. School staff and your school    

council have decided to promote local business. We have a very good            

relationship with Rivervale IGA. They provide us with thousands of dollars    

every year to use in our programs. As a mark of loyalty to the Rivervale IGA we 

will not be promoting Woolworths. 



Flat Stanley 

We were all treated to a great production of Flat Stanley by our year 3 class. They used their T4W skills coupled 

with great acting and props to retell the story beautifully. Great job Year 3’s. 

At this assembly TOD took  us way back with some tail wagging and awesome dance moves to one of his original 

songs. We are focusing on “Being Collaborative” as our TOD value. 

Girls Choir  

The Australian School of Performing Arts will be visiting the school on Aug 29th to run an            

assessment workshop with our preprimary to year 6 girls. Girls will be assessed to see if they 

might be eligible to join the Australian Girls’ Choir. Your child can only take part if the             

permission slip is returned. 

Book Week Book Character Parade 

On Wednesday 23rd August at 10.30am we will be holding our Book Week book character parade in the              

undercover area. All children in costume will have a chance of winning a book prize. Parents are welcome to 

attend. 

Act Belong Commit Sports Carnival is on  

Thursday 14
th

 September ,  

don't forget to fill in THE “Best Seat” Voucher. 

www.facebook.com/RivervalePrimarySchoolPerthWA/  

TLC 3 Masumeh Ghulamnabi, Max McGuire, Melina McPherson, Harshika Santhakumar, 

Kiera Ward 

Room 9 Sio Ashford, Luke Dodd, Mikhail Tanoli 

Room 7  Sophie Meakins, M.Yusuf Senkaya, Raiden Watson 

Room 5 Krystalea Cross, Krishnen Pyneandee Heath Steffert 

Room 6 Marian Bon, Rhian Mendoza, Shellbee Pickett 

Room 2 Malachi Cooper, Anas Lebbie, Elieza Magbitang 

Room 1 Alexi Hull, Jennifer Le, Twedy Safaraz 



RIVERVALE TABLOID 

SPORTS DAY 
Win a place at the best  

tables for the 

Sports Carnival 

& Coffee and 

muffins. 

Thursday 14th 

September 

9:30—2:00pm 

WIN! 

How to win: 

 Fill out your name below 

 Place your entry in the entry 

box in admin 

 Winners will be notified at 

the Assembly on Friday 8th 

Sept.  

Ph: ……………………... 

Name: …………………………… 

No of seats: …………………… 

Maximum of 5 

 

Cloverdale School Dental Clinic Update 

180 Fisher St, Cloverdale 6105  Ph: 9479 7222 

Cloverdale Dental Clinic is open from 8am – 4pm Monday to Friday.  

We cater for school age children/teens from Pre-Primary to year 11. 

We are a Bachelor of Oral Health Final year placement clinic during university semesters. An experienced tutor oversees all 

check-ups and procedures. 

We would like to stress the importance of arriving to appointments on time, I understand on occasion traffic or other cir-

cumstances cause you to run a little late, but please understand that we run to a very tight schedule and it is not fair to the 

patients that come on time to have to wait because someone else has come late. Recently we have had a lot of people arriv-

ing very late to appointments, you will NOT be seen if you are more than 10 minutes late. We are trying to provide the best 

service possible, and we cannot do that without your assistance in coming to appointments on time 

At present we are behind with our waitlist. We would appreciate those that are having regular dental check-ups and treat-

ment with their family dentist to consider withdrawing from the school service. This will enable us to service those that are 

unable to access private dentistry. If circumstances change, you are welcome to re-enrol at any time. 

If your address has changed/changes, please call us, as we send appointments to your home address. 

If your child has a toothache, please phone us on 9479 7222 between 8am-4pm, if you have an emergency outside of work 

hours, please contact your family dentist or the Emergency Service on 9325 3452. 

Regards, 

Cloverdale Dental Therapy Centre Staff 




